

Cuckoo Hall Academies Trust c/o Cuckoo Hall Academy Cuckoo Hall Lane Edmonton London N9 8DR

Email: info@chat-edu.org.uk

Tel: 020 8804 4126 Fax: 020 8804 2739

2nd March 2018 Our Ref: R17180024

Dear Ms Brousseau

Further to our acknowledgement of 9^{th} February, we are responding to your information request received on 5^{th} February 2018.

Can you please supply:

(1) your policy or policy guidance for duties under the Counter-Terrorism and Security Act 2015 duties for the various local authorities listed in Schedule 6, known as "Prevent";

'Prevent' forms part of our 'Safeguarding, child protection and associated procedures' document which is freely accessible in the policy section of any of our academy's website. Please see the following web link www.cuckoohallacademy.org.uk/Policies

(2) your policy relating to Internet filtering, blocking and prevention of access to material deemed inappropriate;

Our 'e-Safety' policy is freely accessible in the policy section of any of our academy websites (please see above weblink). Please also find attached our 'IT Code of conduct and acceptable use policy'.

(3) the name of any providers of Internet filtering and blocking services that you use, or else a statement that you do not block or filter content at all;

Our Internet Service Provider is LGfL (London Grid for Learning) who provide integrated content filtering for all of our academies www.lgfl.net

(4) a list of agreements, arrangements or Memorandums of Understanding between yourselves and bodies such as the Internet Watch Foundation (IWF), the Counter Terrorism Internet Referral Unit (CTIRU) of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS), or Police Intellectual Property Crime Unit (PIPCU) of the City of London Police, to receive lists of illegal or illicit content, for instance for the purposes of blocking.

(5) any filtering or blocking service that you use incorporates lists from the IWF, CTIRU or PIPCU, and which lists are incorporated.

With regard to questions 4 and 5, LGfL's filtering product is called WebScreen and is based on Netsweeper technology with additional educational extras built in to provide schoolsafe broadband. The best overview of their filtering product which addresses the questions you ask is publicly available online in this document, which is their submission on how they provide appropriate filtering under the terms of Keeping Children Safe in Education.

As you can see from this document, they do incorporate lists from IWF and CTIRU but do not report back to them whether it is blocked or not.

The PIPCU list is for advertisers, not internet providers, and therefore they do not use that list.

We trust our response is useful to you

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your Request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this response and should be addressed to FOI Reviews c/o Dr. Donald Graham, Chair of Trust Board, Cuckoo Hall Academies Trust, Cuckoo Hall Lane, Edmonton, London N9 8DR.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Telephone 0303 123 1113 www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Neil Murphy
Governance and Data Protection Manager | Cuckoo Hall Academies Trust
www.chat-edu.org.uk